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Photos by Mark Liptak

A View from the Chair
Dear Friends,

As I write this fall is upon us, bringing warm sunny 
days, cool nights, the gorgeous hues of turning 
leaves and some of the best weather of the year for 
outdoor recreation. We’re experiencing a significant 
drought, but the lack of rain has given us many 
chances to be outdoors and spend time safely with 
friends and family. The sunny days have also enabled 
the trails to be used more frequently than ever, 
including by folks outside our immediate area who 
come to Essex County for the unique opportunities 
its trails offer. With many of our regular activities  
not currently possible, we’re getting outdoors in 
record numbers.

ECTA typically has several annual events that are an 
important source of funding for our trail work. After 
initially postponing or cancelling all of them this spring, 
we’ve been able to modify some of these events so 
that they are in line with COVID-19 restrictions and 
public safety, and host them in a reduced form. In 
doing so we’ve found that there are some advantages 
to virtual events that we may incorporate in our future 
planning. For example, last May we had all of our 
town wide trail maps converted to GeoPDFS, enabling 
us to publish them on the AvenzaMaps app, where 
they can be used free on the trails for navigation 
and route tracking with a smartphone. We wanted to 
have an event to promote it, but couldn’t do anything 
traditional due to state restrictions, so the Trif-ECTA 
Trail Challenge was created—three categories of 
challenges over an eight-week period with participants 
choosing when, where and how to achieve their goals. 
Unlike our other trail events that are meant for specific 
trail users on a single day, this trail challenge was for 
individuals, families, and all activity types, skill levels, 
and ages. The feedback from the participants was 
very positive. Many said it was the first time they had 
done anything like this. The ability to pursue a goal 
in one’s own way is appealing, and likely will be even 
after we’re no longer restricted. 

Thank you, friends for your ongoing support. We 
could not do what we do without you. Stay well, and 
hope to see you out on the trails.

Peace and good health,

 
Martha Sanders 
Chair, Board of Directors

Trail Etiquette
By Stacie Capotosto, Outreach Coordinator

Trail use has increased since the spring as more and more of us are enjoying 
the outdoors. Some of our visitors are new to exploring the trails and may be 
unsure of what to expect, or what is expected of them. With this in mind we have 
updated the Trail Etiquette page on our website: ectaonline.org/trail-etiquette. 
Many “rules of the road” of trail etiquette may seem obvious, like leave no trace, 
obey all posted signs, and pick up after your dog and dispose of the waste 
properly. But some rules, especially how to behave around horses, may be less 
obvious to the uninitiated. Greet passing trail users and politely speak up if you 
can be of help. Be courteous from your bike as you approach a walker to let them 
know that you are passing on their left. Ask the oncoming biker to slow down and 
say hello as they approach your horse.

We are all out on the trails doing what we love, so please be friendly and safe! 
During this time always carry a face mask. No need to wear one while you are off 
on a trail by yourself but it is important when passing another group of trail users 
or while in a more heavily trafficked parking area. 

Refresh your knowledge by checking out our Trail Etiquette page and please email 
the office if we missed anything. Remember, share the trails. If we don’t share, 
we all will lose. Thank you!
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 Thank You to Our Volunteers

Martha Sanders, Chair
Deborah Hamilton, Vice Chair
Chris Pulick, Treasurer
Betty Redstone, Secretary
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Haskell Crocker
Ann Getchell
Caroline Gregory
Eric Krathwohl
Susan Lawrence
Rob Martin
Dan Mayer
Penny Neal
Joe Sandulli
Rick Silverman

ECTA Staff
Carol Lloyd, 
   Director of Trail Management

Stacie Capotosto,
  Outreach Coordinator

Trail Stewards  
Essex 
Julie DePaolis 
Laura Eurich 	
Kay Joseph 	

Hamilton/Wenham
Dennis Barnett 	  
Bea Britton 	
Bruce Cambell 	
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld 
Diane Curr	
Scott DeFusco 	
John Hart 	
Susan Lawrence 	
Michael Madden 	
Sue McLaughlin 	
Phil Murphy	
Camilla Rich	
Jane Rumrill	

David Smith	
Ryan Spruck 	
Deborah Stanton	
Liz Wheaton	   

Ipswich
Debora Cole	
Linda Gosselin	
John Hart	
Diane Locotos	
Rick Ostberg	
Nat Pulsifer	
Joshua Regula	
Joe Sandulli	
Marty Sullivan	
Ann Teele 	
Meg Vitale	
Ralph Williams	
Tom Woodruff	

Heidi Adam 
Neil Ayer
Peter Britton
Wayne Castonguay
Don Curiale
Christopher Currier
Chris Davis
Linda Donovan
Jennifer Eddy
Katrina Hart
Joan Henderson
Kay Joseph
Jerry Kenney
Victoria Kunzer
Carolyn Lackey
Julie Lake
Pam Mansfield
Jim MacDougall
Sue McLaughlin
David Merrill
Nancy Merrill
Lauren Norton
Holly Pulsifer
Ted Raymond
Camilla Rich
David Santomenna
Liz Wheaton
Steve Whittey	
Claudia Woods-Estin

 Board of Directors              Advisory Council 	           Trail Stewards

Christina Wowk	
Topsfield
Hillori Connors	
Joe Geller	
Saundra Guadagno
Betty Redstone	
Elaine Robson	
Martha Sanders	
Jim Slater
Tom Weil	

West Newbury
Kate Day	
John Dodge	
Deb Hamilton 
Gary Omasta	
Laurel Omasta	

Thank you, volunteers!

Our work at ECTA would not 
be possible without the many 
people who give their time 
generously—our trail stew-
ards, volunteers, advisors, 
and board of directors. Be-
cause we have a very small 
staff we are able to keep our 
cost of operation low and 
can fund more trail work as a  
result. Due to the diligence 
of our team of almost 50 
trail stewards we are able to 
keep an eye on hundreds of 
miles of trails. Our dedicated  
volunteers join in on trail proj-
ect days, and help organize 
and assist with the events that 
provide a significant portion 
of our annual income. Our  
advisors are there to provide 
guidance when needed on a 
wide variety of topics, and 
we have a wonderful and 
talented group of people on 
our board. Thank you, all!
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With provisions for COVID-19 safety in 
place we’ve recently held the Equine 
Tack and Paraphernalia Sale, Run for 
the Trails Race,  the Patrick Keough  
Memorial Ride, and a guided trail ride 
to Sagamore Hill. In June we launched 
the eight-week long Trif-ECTA  Trail 
Challenge—50 mile and 100 mile 
challenges and a family scavenger 
hunt style challenge. With the Avenza 
Maps app available free on any smart-
phone, our newly digitized maps could 
be used to explore local trails and  
record tracks via GPS. We rely on 
these events as a source of funding 
for trail projects and appreciate the 
generosity of our sponsors and par-
ticipants! Thank you!

2020 ecta 
Events

    

 

      3rd Annual
Patrick Keough 

                     Memorial Ride

1 6th Annual
    run for the trails 
                          Race
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Sustaining Corporate Sponsors           

Community Sponsors

New England Biolabs
Hamilton Wenham Open Land Trust
GAC Runners Club, Inc.
West Newbury Riding & Driving Club

TrifECTA Trail Challenge          

Salem Five
Benjamin Nutter Architects

Equine Tack & Paraphernalia Sale

Don Curiale 
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld 
Back in the Saddle 
Essex County Co-Op 
Hagstrom Co., Inc. 
R.B. Strong 
Salem Five 
Steed Read 
Integrity Residential Brokerage 
Lois Cheston 
Northeast Equestrian Life 
DK Saddlery

Run for the Trails 

Coastal Greengrocer
Institution for Savings
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Ipswich Bay Glass
Law Office of Donald Greenough
New England Running Company
Pierce Atwood, LLP

Spring for the Trails 

Coastal Greengrocer
Institution for Savings
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Ipswich Bay Glass
Law Office of Donald Greenough
New England Running Company
Pierce Atwood, LLP

Thanks for the Trails

New England Biolabs 

Looking Ahead
ECTA’s primary focus is on maintaining, protecting and preserving the network of trails 
in the six towns that we serve. Fortunately we’ve been able to continue this work  
since March, although in a reduced capacity. As we continue to socially distance and  
suspend in person gatherings, we’re relying on our digital media presence more and 
more to keep in touch and share information. We’re gradually updating the content of 
our website–updating maps and adding new trail areas, new photos and trail videos. 
Starting next year we intend to recommend specific trail routes, provide route maps, 
and suggest the best types of trail activities for the routes. All of us at ECTA are hoping 
to see our annual events return in 2021 better than ever! We’re considering ways to do 
this, as well as possibly adding some programs to our roster when we are able to do 
so. We’re looking forward to resuming in person meetings, celebrations and gatherings, 
whenever that becomes possible. Please watch for updates on social media and  
at ectaonline.org!

Thank You to Our 2020 Sponsors!
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Trails report 2020
By Carol Lloyd, 	
      Director of Trail Maintenance
 
ECTA completed two big trail  
restoration and repair projects 
this summer and early fall.
 
The first one was the replace- 
ment of the 30-year-old bridge 
(photos to the right, page 4) 
that crosses the Miles River 
on the trail connecting Far-
rington Lane in Hamilton to  
Fellows Road in Ipswich. This 
property is owned by Hamilton 
Wenham Open Land Trust and  
the bridge was originally built by 
Tom and Tim Ford. This project 
was significant for a few reasons. 
This trail is enjoyed by many 
types of trail users including 
walkers, runners, bikers and 
equestrians, and it’s an important 
link to nearby trails. In addition, 
this will be one of the only 
trails open during the upcoming 
two-year construction period  
at New England Biolabs. It was 
necessary to make sure the 
bridge was safe so that it could 
stay open during this period. 
 
A big thank you to everyone who 
helped make this happen!

Completed bridge near Biolabs.

 

R.P. Scanlon was our contractor 
with reconstruction of the bridge 
taking two weeks. When the old 
bridge was removed we found ero-
sion that we hadn’t anticipated 
which added unexpected cost and 
additional time to our schedule. 
Once the erosion and expenses 
were addressed the rest of the  
restoration went smoothly. 

The above before and after photos show the extent of erosion of the bridge and 
the newly built replacement. This project was truly collaborative. The cost to  
replace the bridge was high so we needed to raise the money before we started. 
We did this quickly with contributions from Biolabs, Tom and Tim Ford, Hamilton  
Wenham Open Land Trust, Lucia and Don Greenough, and Thomas (Tig) and Caroline 
Gregory. We needed to get permission from Hamilton’s Conservation Commission, 
and with their approval we were able to do the project under ECTA’s Townwide Trail  
Management Plan.

The second project was the new  
culvert on a trail along the  
Ipswich River. One trail—mainly 
used by horse enthusiasts—along 
the river across from the Julia 
Bird Reservation to the Winthrop 
property was in desperate need 
of repair. 

This project was comprised of 
two parts. The first was on Tim 
Hilton’s property. Tim wanted to 
move the trail upland so that it 
could be used year round and re-
pair the bridge. The second part 
of the trail project was just down-
stream on property owned by 
Jay and Janet Lingerman. High  
water often swamped the trail 
and our goal was to move the 
trail so that it too could be used 
year round. The Lingermans gen-
erously gave us permission to 
work on this section of trail, and 
it has been a great collaboration!

We moved the trail inland of the 
river to a little knoll that is dry 
year round. In order to get from 
this knoll back to the original trail 
you had to cross a very muddy 
area that is completely under  
water during the Ipswich River’s 
high water period in the spring. 
Our best solution for this location 
was to create a culvert.

This trail work would not have 
been possible without the gener-
osity of our supporters for which 
we are so grateful. We received 
contributions from 10 neighbors, 
several trail users and a very  
generous donation from Tim  
Hilton. It is this type of support 
that allows us to continue our 
very important work in these 
challenging times. Thank you!

Thanks to Tim Hilton and his family for putting a permanent easement on the trail for 
equestrian use. This easement goes from the new bridge, along the river and up the 
hill where you can cross Mill Road into the Winthrop property. A big heartfelt thanks 
goes out to Tim for completing this project and protecting the trail forever!

For the culvert, we worked with 
DeRosa Environmental to permit 
the project. It was originally per-
mitted by the Ipswich Conserva-
tion Commission but when the DEP 
saw that the work would happen 
in a wetland resource area they 

became involved. After some revisions and 
many site walks, they approved our solu-
tion. The above photos show the newly  
installed large arched culvert, which was 
only permitted if we recreated some wet-
lands just downstream. This work was com-
pleted by R.P. Scanlon Landscaping, and the 
work is beautiful. We will have to let some 
of the plantings mature before we receive 
our Certificate of Completion, which should 
be possible in 2021.

All photos by Carol Lloyd 
unless otherwise indicated.
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suspend in person gatherings, we’re relying on our digital media presence more and 
more to keep in touch and share information. We’re gradually updating the content of 
our website–updating maps and adding new trail areas, new photos and trail videos. 
Starting next year we intend to recommend specific trail routes, provide route maps, 
and suggest the best types of trail activities for the routes. All of us at ECTA are hoping 
to see our annual events return in 2021 better than ever! We’re considering ways to do 
this, as well as possibly adding some programs to our roster when we are able to do 
so. We’re looking forward to resuming in person meetings, celebrations and gatherings, 
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at ectaonline.org!
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A View from the Chair
Dear Friends,

As I write this fall is upon us, bringing warm sunny 
days, cool nights, the gorgeous hues of turning 
leaves and some of the best weather of the year for 
outdoor recreation. We’re experiencing a significant 
drought, but the lack of rain has given us many 
chances to be outdoors and spend time safely with 
friends and family. The sunny days have also enabled 
the trails to be used more frequently than ever, 
including by folks outside our immediate area who 
come to Essex County for the unique opportunities 
its trails offer. With many of our regular activities  
not currently possible, we’re getting outdoors in 
record numbers.

ECTA typically has several annual events that are an 
important source of funding for our trail work. After 
initially postponing or cancelling all of them this spring, 
we’ve been able to modify some of these events so 
that they are in line with COVID-19 restrictions and 
public safety, and host them in a reduced form. In 
doing so we’ve found that there are some advantages 
to virtual events that we may incorporate in our future 
planning. For example, last May we had all of our 
town wide trail maps converted to GeoPDFS, enabling 
us to publish them on the AvenzaMaps app, where 
they can be used free on the trails for navigation 
and route tracking with a smartphone. We wanted to 
have an event to promote it, but couldn’t do anything 
traditional due to state restrictions, so the Trif-ECTA 
Trail Challenge was created—three categories of 
challenges over an eight-week period with participants 
choosing when, where and how to achieve their goals. 
Unlike our other trail events that are meant for specific 
trail users on a single day, this trail challenge was for 
individuals, families, and all activity types, skill levels, 
and ages. The feedback from the participants was 
very positive. Many said it was the first time they had 
done anything like this. The ability to pursue a goal 
in one’s own way is appealing, and likely will be even 
after we’re no longer restricted. 

Thank you, friends for your ongoing support. We 
could not do what we do without you. Stay well, and 
hope to see you out on the trails.

Peace and good health,

 
Martha Sanders 
Chair, Board of Directors

Trail Etiquette
By Stacie Capotosto, Outreach Coordinator

Trail use has increased since the spring as more and more of us are enjoying 
the outdoors. Some of our visitors are new to exploring the trails and may be 
unsure of what to expect, or what is expected of them. With this in mind we have 
updated the Trail Etiquette page on our website: ectaonline.org/trail-etiquette. 
Many “rules of the road” of trail etiquette may seem obvious, like leave no trace, 
obey all posted signs, and pick up after your dog and dispose of the waste 
properly. But some rules, especially how to behave around horses, may be less 
obvious to the uninitiated. Greet passing trail users and politely speak up if you 
can be of help. Be courteous from your bike as you approach a walker to let them 
know that you are passing on their left. Ask the oncoming biker to slow down and 
say hello as they approach your horse.

We are all out on the trails doing what we love, so please be friendly and safe! 
During this time always carry a face mask. No need to wear one while you are off 
on a trail by yourself but it is important when passing another group of trail users 
or while in a more heavily trafficked parking area. 

Refresh your knowledge by checking out our Trail Etiquette page and please email 
the office if we missed anything. Remember, share the trails. If we don’t share, 
we all will lose. Thank you!
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